
 

August 2021    

Upcoming Club Events 
Wednesday 25th August 
A new event for August will be a mid-week run to Mt. Tamborine for a BYO morning tea before 
continuing on to lunch at Harrigan’s Irish Pub at Calypso Bay. Please advise David Willmott on 
0408 455249 if you wish to attend the event to ensure nobody is left behind at the meeting place. 
Date: 25th August 
Meet at: Arthur Earle Park 
Time: 8.30am for a 9.00am departure 
Friday 27th August to Sunday 29th August  
Chairman’s Gold Coast getaway to Glenn Innes. Sadly cancelled due to the COVID restrictions. 
Wednesday 1st September 
The September mid-week event will be a brunch/lunch at the View Café, Hinze Dam, 100-200 
Advancetown Road Advancetown. For more information contact David Willmott on 0408 455249. 
Date: 1st September 
Meet at the Venue 
Time: 11.00am 
Sunday 12th September 
The Sunday event for September will be the Annual Spring Affair, which will be held at the Manor 
Restaurant on Mt. Tamborine. For more information and to attend, please contact Robin or Junita 
Kup-Ferroth on 55762134 or 0412 590458. See page 3 for full details. 
 

 
E Types at MacLeans Bridge Car Display 

Next Meeting  
The next club meeting will be held on Monday 30th August at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street Nerang 
starting at 7.00pm. All members and guests are welcome. 



 
MacLeans Bridge Car Display 
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GENERAL MEETING 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 26th July 2021 

The meeting was opened at 7.03pm by the Chairwoman, Di Cooper, who warmly welcomed 
members. 
 

Apologies:   
Steve and Debbie Duncan, Gary and Jane Mikkelsen, Ruth Willmott, Dick and Lorraine Kennedy, 
Joan Gracie, Kurt and Ingrid Lindener, David and Barbara Jeynes, Kevin Gray and David and Julie 
Jones. 
 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
The Minutes of the May 2021 meeting were tabled, without comment or amendment.    

 Approved by M. Porter; Seconded by C Miers. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 The balance of the Business Account is $4,769.64 and the Bonus Account now has a balance of 

$1,193.30 giving us a total balance of $5,962.94. We need to reimburse two couples who have paid 

for the cancelled Chairperson’s Weekend Away to Glenn Innes the sum of $1,280. This leaves the 

total balance of $4,682.94.  

  Approved by S Dawson; Seconded by R Howlett. 
 

Correspondence In: 
          In: An Email from the membership officer advising us of new members Paul and Fay Wallace. 

Notification of the passing of member Helen Gray, wife of Kevin Gray and details of the funeral to be 
held on 27th July at Merrimac. 

           Out: Email to O’Reillys Winery thanking them for their excellent service at the Christmas in July 
function. Advice to all venues booked for the Chairperson’s Weekend Away of the cancellation of 
the event due to the closure of the NSW border and health situation. 

           A request to the Membership Officer as to the number of Gold Coast members who have currently 
renewed their membership. (Response 70 members).  

    
                                                            Approved by T Ross; Seconded by J Kup-Ferroth 

Past Events: 
Again, two great functions this month, the first being lunch at the Edgewater Restaurant on the Isle 
of Capri organised by Tom and Irene Ross. Although numbers were down a bit to about 20 
members, the venue was first class overlooking the water, the weather was kind and the food great. 
The second event was the spectacular Christmas in July event organised by Debbie Duncan, 
Marilyn Porter and Chris Miers. The hosts had set aside a large private area for us and the food and 
service excellent. We had some great raffle prizes and Debbie won the large Christmas cake. Not to 
be forgotten, we had a good team of parking assistants directing us into a reserved parking area in 
what is a very busy venue on a Sunday. 

 

Future Events: 
“Mid-Week Run” (4 Aug ’21) – brunch at The View Café, Hinze Dam. Meet at the venue at 11.00am 
“Chairperson’s Weekend” (27-28 Aug ’21) to Glen Innes. Sadly cancelled due to the health the 
restrictions. However, the event may be rescheduled at a future date. 
“Mid-Week Run” (25th August) – run to Harrigan’s Irish Pub Calypso Bay via Mt Tamborine. 
Spring Affair (12 Sept ’21) – luncheon at The Manor Mt. Tamborine. Meet at the venue at 11.30am. 
“All British Day” (19 Sept ’21) – Picnic at St Josephs College, Vivian St. Tennyson at 9.00am. 
 

Cars and Parts: Nothing to report 

 
 Library/PR: Nothing to report.   
 
Editor:  Nothing to report. 
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General Business: 
 Committee meeting held on 23rd July to discuss the current status of the Gold Coast Register. 

Issues discussed included the reduced number of members who have renewed to date (70 

members), concessional registration rules and abuse, the revised JDCQ constitution and attracting 

club members and committee members. Ron Gaudion indicated he will be resigning from the 

committee after over 30 years acting in various roles. Tom Ross advised he will take on the “Cars 

and Parts” position. 

The Chairperson - Di Cooper advised she had been in a Zoom meeting with the JDCQ executive 
and that nobody had yet nominated to take over the President or Secretary roles at the next AGM. 

            The Chairperson and Editor both spoke about the need to have “new blood” on the GC committee. 

  
Lucky Door Prizes: 
 Three bottles of wine donated by David Jones. Winners were Ray Howlett, Chris Miers and  
           Robin Kup-Ferroth 

  
Supper:  Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 restrictions, there was no supper allowed.   
 

There being no further business to discuss, the Chairwoman thanked the Members for their 
attendance and closed the meeting at 7.35pm. 

Robin Kup-Ferroth 
Acting Secretary 

 
 
 

GOOD JOB RON 

Just wanted you to know how much I and all the members of our Register appreciate all 
you have done for our Register, from your part in making the Register a reality to the 
success it is now. Your tireless work on the committee through the years is very much 
appreciated. I don’t know where we would be without your organising the committee 
nominations before each AGM, not to mention our first outing for Breakfast every year. 
Enjoy your retirement from committee duties and we all look forward to you and May still 
joining us on meeting nights and outings when you can. Great job mate. 

Ray Howlett (on behalf of all your friends)  

 
 

OUR PATRON RON GAUDION WILL BE RETIRING FROM THE GOLD COAST COMMITTEE 
AFTER MANY YEARS SUPPORTING OUR REGISTER AND THE JDCQ IN GENERAL. 
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NOTE THAT EVENTS PROCEEDING ARE DEPENDENT ON ANY HEALTH 
RESTRICTIONS IMPOSED BY THE STATE AUTHORITIES. 

 
 

Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2021 
Month Date Event 
August  Wed 25th  Mid-Week Run to Harrigan’s Irish Pub (New) 

 Fri 27th – Sun 29th Chairman’s Weekend Away - Cancelled 

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting 

September Wed 1st Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 12th Annual Spring Affair 

 Sun 19th   All British Day – Display Day 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 6th Mid-Week Brunch Run 

 Sat 16th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 25th Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 3rd Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 14th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 29th Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting 

December Wed 1st Mid-Week Run - 8th Anniversary 

 Sun 5th Christmas Party Luncheon 

 
 

Committee Members 2021 
Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 

Chairperson Di Cooper  0411 176050 dianecooper580@gmail.com 
V/Chairman David Willmott  0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 
Secretary Debbie Duncan 55252310 0413 181919 debduncan5@gmail.com 
Treasurer Lyn Evers 3206 7171 0451 668681 levers@bigpond.net.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5579 9387 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 
Committee Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 Chris Miers 55771686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 
 Diana Hogan 56613919 0413 878098 brian@amaze.net.au 
 Arthur Kontalis  0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 
 Tom Ross 5562 1260 0475 001197 tiross02@bigpond.com 
 Irene Ross 5562 1260 0419 751823 tiross02@bigpond.com 
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ALL BRITISH DAY AND CLUB DISPLAY DAY 
Sunday 19TH September at St Josephs College Sports Ground 

Vivian Street, Tennyson, Brisbane 

Bring Your Coveted Jaguar to Display on the Day 

Plenty of Space for a Picnic 

8.30am to 2.00pm With Gates Open at 7.00am 

Cost: Display Vehicles $20 or Walk In $2.00 with Parking $5.00 

If you can help on the day, please contact Terry Whitehouse on 0409 

072500 

 



 
  
 

         
 

GOLD COAST REGISTER DETAILS 

All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           C/- 7/802 Glades Drive, ROBINA QLD 4226 

              This newsletter is also shown in the Gold Coast Section of the JDCQ Web. 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Christmas in July 


